
Billionaire influence?

Some people want me to publish their personal campaigns against a few named
billionaires. I tell them repeatedly I will not do so. It is  not the purpose
or nature of this site.

Some claim these billionaires lobby governments, setting up lobbying
institutes to  seek attention for policies they favour. Indeed , some of them
do just that. So do Trade Unions ,raising millions from their members, large
charities, spending a fortune on  adverts and lobbying, opposition political
parties, every large company that has a government affairs department and
many others. All of these people and institutions use money they have earned
or raised to sharpen their message and to try to influence Ministers who make
decisions and to influence the  officials who help them. Sometimes they want
governments to do things that are self serving for them and possible damaging
to the rest of us. Ministers need to stay alert and work out who to trust.

One of the  purposes of this site is to examine the quality of the
decisions governments and public institutions  make and the consequences of
them. As an MP I am also seeking to   influence government on  behalf of my
constituents and in line with my and my party’s view of how to proceed in the
national interest. Where external lobbies are putting forward damaging or ill
judged proposals then I am always willing to give a voice to the counter
arguments to their theories and propositions.

I am not willing to publish personal attacks on people who believe they are
working for the wider good just because one or you – or I myself – disagree
with their advice. I do  not have the capacity to research the truthfulness
of claims made about them. Please find somewhere else in the media who do
want to run with conspiracy theories if you believe you have a case.
Governments do not have to follow these people – sometimes they choose to do
so, presumably when  they think they are right.

http://www.government-world.com/billionaire-influence/

